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August 8, 2023 
 
 
James Sherlock 
Sherlockj1245@gmail.com 
Virginia Beach, VA 
 

Dear Mr. Sherlock, 

The Virginia Department of Health (VDH) is in receipt of your request for records made in 
accordance with the Virginia Freedom of Information Act (§ 2.2-3700 et seq.), which was 
received by the VDH Office of Licensure and Certification (OLC) on July 21, 2023. You have 
requested records relating to "any enforcement actions taken by any Virginia Health 
Commissioner under Code of Virginia § 32.1-135…” You clarified on July 29, 2023 that the you 
were looking for records from the last 20 years. 

VDH has no records responsive to your request. the records do not exist because they were never 
created by the public body as no State Health Commissioner has taken enforcement action under 
Code of Virginia § 32.1-135. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Ruthanne Risser 
Deputy Director 


